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WORKSHOP MINUTES 

A meeting of the Chiropractic Physicians' Board was held on Thursday, November 15, 2018 at 
Kietzke Plaza, 4600 Kietzke Lane, Suite B 111, Reno, NV 89502. 

The following Board Members were present at roll call: 
Jason 0. Jaeger, DC, President 
Morgan Ravetti, DC, Vice President 
Xavier Martinez, DC, Secretary-Treasurer 
Maggie Colucci, DC, Member 
Nicole Harmel, DC, Member 

Also present was Executive Director Julie Strandberg. Consumer Members, John Bertoldo, Esq. 
and Tracy Difillippo, Esq. were not able to participate in the exam preparation pursuant to NRS 
634.070(3). 

President, Dr. Jaeger determined a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 
8:17 a.m. 

Dr. Jaeger led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. Dr. Ravetti stated the Purpose of 
the Board. 

Agenda Item 1 Public Interest Comments - No action. 
Dr. Michael Silver was contacted by telephone per his request. Dr. Silver explained 

his concerns with the Chiropractic Physicians' law exam. The Board asked questions, 
provided feedback, and clarification to Dr. Silver regarding his comments. 

Agenda Item 2 Approval of agenda - For possible action. 
Dr. Colucci moved to approve the agenda. Dr. Harmel seconded, and the motion passed 

with all in favor. 

Agenda Item 3 Establish testing goals as it relates to the intention and purposes of the CA 
and DC tests - For possible action. 

Dr. Ravetti recommended this agenda item to ensure that the Board is on the same page 
with respect to writing the exam questions. Dr. Ravetti reminded the Board that the questions 
should be written with public protection in mind, as well as being written fairly and 
grammatically correct. The Board agreed. 
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Agenda Item 4 PUBLIC WORKSHOP: Will begin at 8:00 a.m. Preparation and potential 
revisions to the Board examinations for the Chiropractors' Assistant Certification and DC 
Licensure (Notice: The Board may go into closed session pursuant to NRS 241.030(1)(b) for 
the purposes of preparing or revising an examination that is conducted on behalf of the 
Board) - For possible action. 

Dr. Martinez requested that the Board move into closed session. Dr. Colucci seconded, 
and the motion passed with all in favor. Pursuant to NRS 634.070(3) the Boards' licensed 
chiropractors reviewed and revised the Doctor of Chiropractic law exam and the Chiropractor's 
Assistant law and CA exams. 

Agenda Item 5 Public Interest Comments - No action. 
There were no public interest comments. 

Agenda Item 6 Adjournment - For possible action. 
Dr. Jaeger moved to adjourn the meeting. Dr. Martinez seconded, and the motion passed 

unanimously. 
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